
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Rates  
Reminder: the fourth instalment of 
rates are due on June 7. People can 
also sign up for Ezybill to receive 
notices via email – visit 
https://lowereyrepeninsula.ezybill.com
.au/  
 

 
Baggage carousel  
A baggage carousel has been installed 
at the Port Lincoln Airport.  
 

 
New Tulka path 
Council’s Southern Construction team 
have been formalising a path between 
Tulka Esplanade and the Tulka 
recreational area. The initial path from 
the kerbed Tulka Esplanade will be 
paved concrete which will lead into the 
firm rubble seen in the photo.  
 
Community land consultation 
Council are seeking feedback on 
revoking the community land status of 
Allotment 10 in Deposited Plan 95966, 
Certificate of Title Volume 6168 Folio 
184 in the Hundred of Cummins 
(located along East Terrace, 
Cummins). 
A report is available on Council’s 
website outlining the extent of land 
being considered and Council’s 
rationale for seeking the revocation with 
feedback requested by 5pm, Thursday 
3 June 2021. Visit Council’s website for 
a copy of the Report: 
www.lowereyrepeninsula.sa.gov.au 
 
Trigg Street drain works 
A $120,000-project to replace the 
effluent earthenware line with PVC 
(plastic) pipes is underway on Trigg 
Street, Cummins.  
 
Mailing list  
Get on the list to receive Council news, 
agenda & minutes. Email 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au  

 
 
Improvements for Cummins CWMS  
The $80,000 project to remove trees 
and erect a new fence has started at 
the Cummins treated waste water 
storage pond. The trees posed a risk 
of falling over and damaging the new 
liner and/or fencing and also blocking 
out UV rays from the sun (UV rays add 
further disinfection to the treatment 
process) and unfortunately had to be 
removed. 
 

COMMUNITY 
 
COVID-19 Clinic in Cummins 
COVID-19 vaccinations will be 
available in Cummins for adults 50 
years and older on Monday, May 17 
and Tuesday, May 18 from 10am-6pm.  
Any eligible people are encouraged to 
book online by visiting: 
https://healthengine.com.au/book-
covid-19-vaccination/85043 or call: 
1800 253 787. 
Please have an email address, mobile 
phone number and your Medicare card 
ready. 
There are walk-in slots available but 
you may have to wait. If you have had a 
flu vaccination, you must wait 14 days 
before having a COVID-19 vaccination. 
 
Cemetery opening & history tour 
The Friends of Cummins Cemetery 
Committee will host a Cummins 
Cemetery upgrade opening and guided 
history tours event on Sunday, May 30 
from 2pm to 5pm. 
Guided tours (period clothing optional) 
will start at 2.15pm & 3pm; 3.15pm & 
4pm with a variety of different tours 
available: 
‘Trailblazer Women’ (Guided by Janette 
Haarsma); ‘Military’ (Guided by Meg 
Fuss on behalf of Cummins-Yeelanna 
RSL); ‘Quiet Achievers’ (Guided by 
Wendy Treloar & Jan Phelps), and 
‘Local Identities/ Farmers’ (Guided by 
Ian Rodgers & Brian Treloar).  
The official opening will start at 4pm and 
the community bus will be available with 
pick ups at 1.30pm in front of the 
Council office and 1.45pm at the front of 
Miroma Place. Disability access is 
available. Floral arrangements will be 
available at a small cost for visitors to 
place on graves.  

Bookings are essential – please RSVP 
to Council on 8676 0400 by May 26.  
Gold coin donation on entry.  
 
Kalamazoo  
The Cummins and District Enterprise 
Committee is looking for expressions of 
interest to bring back the Kalamazoo 
event. If you are interested email 
cdec@dclep.sa.gov.au  
 
Nbn trial 
Nbn is looking for Coffin Bay residents 
to participate in the Australian 
Government’s Alternative Voice 
Services Trials (AVST) Program, which 
will investigate alternative ways of 
delivering voice services to help people 
in regional areas. nbn’s trial will focus 
on testing voice services over the nbn™ 
Fixed Wireless and nbn™ Satellite 
networks, as well as trialling voice 
services over a new low band fixed 
wireless solution. This low band 
solution is being trialled in Coffin Bay. 
For more information visit 
https://www.nbnco.com.au/learn/region
al/alternative-voice-services-trial  
 
Road closure 
Yallunda Flat Road to Koppio will be 
closed to through traffic from May 13 for 
about two weeks for road works.  
District Council of Tumby Bay is 
replacing the deteriorated concrete 
floodway near the Stevens Road 
junction. 
Local traffic will be able to use the road 
from each end up to the floodway 
location, however there will be no 
movement available across the 
floodway for the duration of works. 
For further information, please contact 
District Council of Tumby Bay on 8688 
2101. 
 
Local housing survey  
The Cummins and District Enterprise 
Committee is investigating local 
demand for property in Cummins, for 
new building or rental opportunities. 
The committee is looking for feedback 
from locals regarding what 
accommodation demands there are, 
and what limitations (if any) exist in the 
district. Information collected will be 
presented to the District Council of 
Lower Eyre Peninsula, which is 
exploring developmenting Residential 
Land east of Cummins and Industrial 
Zone north of the town. 
Get a copy of their survey by emailing 
cdec@dclep.sa.gov.au 
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